
Comanche School Health Advisory Committee 

Date of meeting: March 2, 2022 

Initiation of meeting: 5:30 pm 

Place: Comanche Elementary Conference Room 

Members: January Bauman, Comanche Elementary Counselor, Michelle Guerrero, parent of district 
students, Patsy Welch, LVN at JR High School, Guinn Smith, Elementary school counselor, Kendra Luker, 
CCMC PA, district parent, Juana Paula Moreno, student, Lorena Hernandez, parent of district students, 
Chair: Laura Martinez, RN, district school nurse,  

Content:  

Kenda Luker presented a new curriculum that she is familiar with from Scott and White. Will look into an 
update curriculum.  

Kenda and Laura attended the Living Well Aware curriculum training on Wednesday Feb 16, 2022, 
presented by Dr. Sulak.  

Dr. Sulak hosted a zoom meeting explaining the curriculum in depth with SHAC members on March 2, 
2022.  

Everyone in agreement to try and implement the new LIVING WELL AWARE curriculum here at 
Comanche ISD for the 6th, 7th, 8th, and 9th graders. The 6th grade curriculum is available now for purchase. 

Training is available for the instructors. Posters, videos with inspirational speakers, and activities are also 
included in the new curriculum. 

Leanne Ingram to help with incorporating the new curriculum in certain classes such as PE, Biology, and 
health class.   

Look into video capabilities at the JR High to be able to use this new curriculum. 

 

Next meeting: April 20th, 2022. 

 


